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USDA TO HOLD FARM BILL LISTENING SESSION IN SOUTH DAKOTA
HURON, September 2, 2005 – Agriculture Under Secretary for Rural Development Thomas Dorr will host a Farm Bill Forum on Wednesday, September 7, 2005 at the South Dakota State Fair in Huron, South Dakota from 12:00 noon until 3:00 p.m.  The forum is a nationwide listening tour aimed at gaining public input useful in preparing for a new farm bill.

The Farm Bill listening session will be held at the South Dakota State Fair Grounds at the DakotaLand Stage located on 3rd Street (next to the Administration Building).  The listening session is open to the public and seating is on a first come basis.  Speakers are not required to register and will have two minutes to make their comment.  Written comments may be submitted to USDA at the listening session or via the website at www.usda.gov.

When participating in the forums, the public is invited to respond to one or more of the following six questions:  

1.
How should farm policy address any unintended consequences and ensure that such consequences do not discourage new farmers and the next generation of farmers from entering production agriculture? 


2.
How should farm policy be designed to maximize U.S. competitiveness and our country's ability to effectively compete in global markets? 


3.
How should farm policy be designed to effectively and fairly distribute assistance to producers? 


4.
How can farm policy best achieve conservation and environmental goals? 


5.
How can Federal rural and farm programs provide effective assistance in rural areas? 


6.
How should agricultural product development, marketing and research-related issues be addressed in the next farm bill?
The format of the forum will allow an open comment period for general farm bill comments.
Agriculture Secretary Mike Johanns and other top USDA officials have hosted 14 Farm Bill forums across the country and more are scheduled for later this month. The dates, locations and times of the forums will continue to be announced as they are scheduled and posted on the USDA Website.
The public is also welcome to submit comments via the USDA Farm Bill Forums website at: www.usda.gov/farmbill.  

#
“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 

Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (800)795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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